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057 Micholitz to Sander





Singapore, 21/6/1888

Messrs. F. Sander & Co., St. Albans

Dear Sir,

A few days ago was at Mr. Ravensway’s, a man who collects orchids and who acts as agent and I believe now also as banker or thief (chief ?) for Mr. Roebelen. There I saw some of Roebelen’s plants. He has got there a lot of Dendrob[ium]s ,which you most likely have seen, for I dare say he has sent a lot to England for sale. He has also a lot of Phoenix which seems to be a very good thing, near Ph[oenix] rupicola, also an aroid, which however does not seem to be of much value. Roebelen is said to have found a Saccolabium giganteum with pure white flowers, which is very possible. I may tell you now that last year when I went up to Bhamo, when we anchored at a certain place above Mandalay, I assisted an officer who collected orchids. He had there a cut flower spike of Saccolabium giganteum which had the sepals and petals pure white. But at the time being I could do nothing for I did not want to direct the attention of that gentleman towards it and I neither could find out where this plant came from, but I think I know it now.

On my return voyage from Bhamo I again stopped there and bought some plants of Saccolabium giganteum, which flowered when in Rangoon but they all turned out to be the ??? variety. Had they turned out to be white I would have gone there at once to collect them., but so I thought it was a casual sport. 

I have been told that Roebelen has not gone to England but he had gone to Manila and will return to Singapore by August. If so he has surely gone to collect Vanda sanderiana. 

Boxall will most likely go again to Burma and I regret very much you did not send someone to fetch my Phal. home, for if you want me to go to Burma, it will be very late until I can get there. I think we ought to try the upper Irrawadi as also those parts lying near the newly agreed railway line to Mandalay.

After receipt of this letter please don’t send any more letters for me to Singapore, for unless I receive other orders from you I shall have this if possible on the 7th August per German mail. In all events I shall arrive between the first and 20th August.

Trusting you are quite well, I remain, 

Yours faithfully,

W. Micholitz

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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